
Congratulations to Keauntee Redfearn-riddle, 2020 winner of the Margaret E. Hain Art 
Scholarship sponsored by the Euclid Art Association.  He will pursue study in art education. 

From Keauntee’s well written essay:
“High School has taught me a lot about myself as well as helped me developed my future career 
plan.  During the passed two years I have been in a career tech class.  My Visual 
Communications class has really made an impact on how I view my future career.  I learned how 
to use many different materials.  My favorite is chalk pastels.  I have concentrated on mastering 
chalk pastels.  I feel very confident about my skills and 
know that as I continuing my education, I will get even 
better.  I am thankful for my teacher Mrs. Mellen for giving 
me the opportunities to be in her career tech program.  
She has helped me become a better person, a better me!  
I am completing my Capstone project shadowing Ms. Jen 
Douglas at Arbor elementary.  I am very excited to 
experience what it is like to be in an art classroom.  This 
should give me a taste of what it is going to be like when I 
have my own art classroom.  I will be attending Columbus 
State Community College this fall majoring in Art 
Education.  I have always wanted to teach the younger 
generation.  I believe that life is full of challenges.  I want 
to be able to pass on to others a way to use art as a tool 
to grow mentally as well as inspire creative problem 
solving in life.”

Special thanks to Guidance 
Department Chair Kathleen 
Gonakis for connecting with art 
teachers while students worked at 
home, and to all the applicants for 
efforts to complete the process 
before the extended deadline.
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